香港 荃灣 海壩街70號 70 Hoi Pa Street, Tsuen Wan, NT, Hong Kong

Fax 傳真: 2490 6645 Tel. 電話: 2490 3307

荃灣官立中學

Tsuen Wan Government Secondary School

21-22/235/ADM/S1-5/A

11th July, 2022

Dear Parents,

2021 - 2022 Post-examination Activities and End of School Year Arrangements

The Second Term Examination will end on 20th July. Post-examination school days will be from 21st July to 5th August. Parents and students are kindly requested to pay attention to the following post-examination arrangements:

I. Review of examination papers: 21st July (Thursday) to 25th July (Monday)

Date	Time	Levels
21st July, 2022 (Thursday)	08:10 - 12:00	S1 to S2
	08:10 - 13:25	S3 to S5
22nd July, 2022 (Friday)	08:10 - 12:00	S1 to S2
	08:10 - 13:25	S3 to S5
25th July, 2022 (Monday)	08:10 - 10:50	S3 to S5 (S1 and S2 students do not need to go to school)
	08:10 - 11:25	S4 to S5 Mathematics (Extension Module II) Elite Class

As S1 and S2 students have fewer subjects to study, the examination paper review period will be held on the first 2 days. 25th July, 2022 (Monday) is a holiday for S1 and S2. The timetables for review of examination papers has be sent to students by school email on 8th July (Friday).

II. Post-exam activities

- 1. Post-exam activities will be held from 26th July, 2022 (Tuesday) to 4th August, 2022 (Thursday). All students have to go to school according to the post-exam activities timetable. Absence without approval from the school will be regarded as truancy. The timetable has been uploaded to the school website on 8th July (Friday), which parents can access online.
- 2. For special events and make-up lessons between 26th July (Tuesday) and 31st August (Wednesday), e-notices will be issued to parents and students concerned in due course.
- III. Pre-S1 Hong Kong Attainment Test and Orientation Talk for new S.1 parents and students will be held on 2nd August (Tuesday). Only student helpers of the Talk and those who participate in school activities organized by teachers on that day have to go to school.

IV. The End of School Year Assembly:

Date	Time	Levels
5th August, 2022 (Friday)	08:10 - 9:40	S1 to S3
	10:30 - 12:00	S4 to S5

The report cards and examination answer scripts will be distributed on the same day. Parents are kindly reminded to sign on the report card and keep it properly.

- V. The book list for the new academic year will be distributed to students and uploaded to the school website on 27th July (Wednesday), parents can access it online.
- VI. Results of S4 Subject Selection will be displayed on the bulletin boards at the school lobby and uploaded to the school website on 5th August (Friday). Information about class allocation of all levels will also be released in the same way on 16th August (Tuesday).
- VII. The school's designated school uniform supplier for the 2022-2023 school years is Kam Lun (Paul Lam) Tailors Ltd. (Except P.E. Sports T-shirt, sweater and trousers). To provide convenience for parents and students, Kam Lun (Paul Lam) Tailors Ltd. will come to our school for the sale of uniforms to junior form students from 10:15 to 11:00 a.m. and to senior form students from 1:15 to 2:00 p.m. on 3rd August (Wednesday). Parents may choose to come to the school to make purchases at that time, make order through the website of the supplier, or go to the supplier's store for purchase (Address: 218-220, Prince Edward Road West, Mongkok, Kowloon, Hong Kong or 1/F., 31 Lok Yip Road, On Lok Tsuen, Fanling, N.T. Hong Kong.). Parents can also tailor-make school uniforms for their children but the uniforms must comply with the requirements of the school.

VIII. Arrangements of the summer vacation:

- 1. Summer vacation: The summer vacation will start from 8th August (Monday) until 31st August (Wednesday). The first school day of the next school year is 1st September (Thursday).
- 2. Summer assignments: Due to the special vacation in March, the duration of summer vacation will be shortened this year, there will be no summer assignments for junior form students. Students are advised to make good use of their leisure time, read widely and do more physical exercises to help to maintain both physical and mental health. Senior form students have to complete the homework assigned to them and submit their homework to the subject teachers after school resumes.
- 3. Summer supplementary classes and activities: Students who attend supplementary classes or summer activities arranged by the school should first obtain their parents' consent, submit the reply slip of e-notices, attend the classes or be present at the designated meeting point on time. A letter of explanation from parents must be submitted to account for any absence.
- 4. Attire for summer supplementary classes and activities: Students should wear neat and tidy school uniforms to supplementary classes. They should put on appropriate casual clothes and wear the metal school badge when taking part in extra-curricular activities.

- 5. Construction works in school: There will be maintenance and renovation works in some areas of the school premises during the summer vacation. For safety reasons, students are not allowed to enter the areas where construction works are in progress.
- 6. Making good use of the summer vacation: Parents are kindly requested to encourage their children to make good use of their leisure time and participate in activities that are beneficial to their whole-person development. Students should also do regular revision so as to get well prepared for the new academic year.
- IX. Special arrangements for the first three days of school: From 1st to 5th September (Thursday to Monday), students only need to bring paper and pens, and wear neat school uniforms to school. They should go to school before 8:10 a.m. and they will be dismissed at 1:00 p.m. as there will be no classes in the afternoon. Starting from 6th September (Tuesday) onwards, all students must attend classes according to the school timetable.
 - X. Withdrawal procedure: If students want to withdraw from the school, parents should notify the Principal in writing immediately.

In view of the development of COVID-19 epidemic and EDB latest guidelines, the above-mentioned arrangements may be further revised. Relevant updates will be announced on the school website and via the eClass Parent App. Please reply via eClass on or before 15th July (Friday). For enquiries, please contact the school office at 2490 3307.

Yours sincerely,

TANG Suk-ching (Principal)

Reply Slip - 2021 - 2022 Post-examination Activities and End of School Year Arrangements
(Please reply via eClass on or before 15th July (Friday).)

Dear Principal,

I have read and understood the 2021 - 2022 Post-examination Activities and End of School Year Arrangements.